[bookmark: _GoBack]East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission Meeting December 15, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at the Joseph N. Goff House

Carol Lane, Phyllis Martin, Kevin Gunning, Shirley Brooks, Mindy Mills Maynard, Betty Sennet and Melissa Pionzio present. 

1.  Call to Order
 
2.  Minutes from November 17, 2016 meeting approved. 
 
3.  Public Comments - none
 
4.  Old Business
A.  2017-18 Budget - Narrative & Figures. Cathy from the Town Manager’s office printed out the budget narrative from last year for us to review. Carol emailed the town finance director about appointing a new town liaison to our commission, since our liaison has retired. Carol asked that we be present at the budget presentation when the time comes. Finance director Jeff Jylkka is on vacation, so she will follow up for next time. Budget submissions are not due until the end of January. The budget summary includes a program description, a list of the members of the commission, commission successes and accomplishments for 2016 and proposed goals and priorities for 2017-2018. Program description wording will stay the same. 
 
EHACC successes and accomplishments for 2016 included a fall open studio event and exhibit of local artists’ work at Old Bank Flowers Art & Marketplace, the event will be held again perhaps over a 2-day period in 2017; hosted a mini grant awards program of two grants at $500 each - the program will be repeated again in 2017 with a spring deadline;  continued the art purchase award initiative, with a painting purchased from an East Hampton artist and installed in the town’s youth and family services office. Members suggested having a meet and greet during the art purchase award presentation in 2017. The art purchase award program will be continued again in June 2017 with spending of $300 to $500. Awarded achievement plaques at the Sears Park Pavilion to East Hampton students whose work was featured in an all-district show - this program will be offered again in 2017; maintained an online calendar of local events hosted by the town’s web site, established a new web site www.artsforeasthamptonct.org – the online calendar and new website will be maintained in 2017; Maintained an EHACC Facebook page for local arts and culture events, which will continue in 2017. 
 
Goals and priorities for 2017-2018 will include: attend local events to help promote EHACC information and grant program and promote it, including invites to the theater groups in town including the high school. Host a Theater Chat with Goodspeed guest conductor Wade Russo at the library; fund annual art purchase award to be exhibited at a town owned/operated location with a spending cap of $300 to $500; host a meet and greet in the community; sponsor student art achievement awards; host the third annual open studio and exhibit in the fall of 2017 perhaps over a two day period and update signs – invite past participating artists to attend a meeting to provide input; continue to enrich the online events calendar and social media posts to reach the community on what the town has to offer; continue to maintain the EHACC web site so that it will be informative and pleasant to look at and interactive; offer mini grant program of two grants and do outreach to promote it at the high school and local art organizations. Offer a special grant to a local artist to do a work of art, sculpture, painting, mural, play, and musical in honor of the town’s 250th anniversary celebration. Commission members reiterated their desire to attend the budget meetings so we can present our budget/goals to the council.
 
B.  Website Update www.artsforeasthamptonct.org – Kevin Gunning been maintaining the new web site, Melissa Pionzio provides event content and will be meeting with Kevin in January to learn how to submit information directly to the site so it will be nice and full for the coming year and can be better promoted. 
 
5.  New Business
 
A.  New Members – In addition to the need for a new town liaison, we still need to have two EHACC spots that need to be filled and we also need a student liaison to be appointed. Current commissioners discussed people they know that are interested in serving and have already submitted an application to serve on the commission. 
 
6. Financial Report for the rest of the 2016-2017 fiscal year – upcoming spending includes two/$500 grants; art purchase award, $500; student achievement awards, $200.
 
7.  Commissioner's Reports & Event Announcements – Chatham Historical Society Cabin Fever Series Jan. 7 at the Fat Cat Brewery , 47 Tartia Road in East Hampton at 2 p.m. ; Jingle Bell parade in the Village Center this Sunday, Dec. 8 at 3 p.m.; East Hampton Art Association meeting on the fourth Wednesday in January will feature a showing of artist created videos. Haddam Neck Congregational will hold its annual quilt show the first weekend in April. 
 
8.  Public Comments - none
 
9.  Adjournment 7:50 p.m. 
 
 

